Landmine Injuries and Human Rights: The Terminology of Victims and Survivors by Macauley [ from page 4 ]

- 1. Jerry White, personal correspondence with author. November 2005.
- 2. For more information, see Article 6 of the *Convention on the Prohibition of the Use*, *Stockpiling*, *Production and Transfer of Anti-Personnel Mines and on Their Destruction*, 18 September 1997.
- sonnel Mines and on Their Destruction, 18 September 1997.
  Reimer, Melanie and Teresa Broers. "Landmine Victim or Landmine Survivor: What Is in a Name?" The Journal of ERW and Mine Action 15.2 (2011). http://bit.ly/leizEjU. Accessed 29 August 2013.
- Cameron, Maxwell A., Robert J. Lawson, and Brian W. Tomlin. "The Role of the Landmine Survivors Network," in *To Walk without Fear: The Global Movement to Ban Landmines*, edited by Maxwell A. Cameron et al, 99–117. Toronto: Oxford University Press, 1998.
- 5. White, Jerry. I Will Not Be Broken: 5 Steps to Overcoming a Life Crisis. New York: St. Martin's Press, 2008.
- Barry, Kathleen. Female Sexual Slavery. New York: New York University Press, 1979.
- Dunn, Jennifer L. "Victims' and 'Survivors': Emerging Vocabularies of Motive for Battered Women Who Stay." Sociological Enquiry 75.1. 21 (December 2004). http://bit.ly/eFLrcU. Accessed 29 August 2013.
- Leisenring, Amy. "Confronting 'Victim' Discourses: The Identity Work of Battered Women." *Symbolic Interaction* 29.3 (Summer 2006). http://bit.ly/1dJViyT. Accessed 29 August 2013.
- 2006). http://bit.ly/1dJViyT. Accessed 29 August 2013.
  9. Ochberg, Frank. "Interviewing Victims," *Police and the Community*. Edited by Louis A. Radelet. London: Macmillan, 1986. http://bit.ly/1aSqo6j. Accessed 27 August 2013.

### The Power of Peers: Rethinking Victim Assistance by Rutherford and Macauley [ from page 6 ]

- 1. "Casualties and Victim Assistance: Coordination and Planning." Landmine and Cluster Munition Monitor 2012. November 2012. http://bit.ly/16aFUr2. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- "Convention on Cluster Munitions: Article 5: Victim Assistance." Diplomatic Conference for the Adoption of a Convention on Cluster Munitions. 30 May 2008. http://bit.ly/1fCBI9H. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- 3. Money, N., et al. "Best Practices Identified for Peer Support Programs White Paper." *Defense Centers of Excellence for Psychological Health and Traumatic Brain Injury*. January 2011. http://bit.ly/ e0tQPO. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- 4. Mead, Shery. *Defining Peer Support*. March 2003. http://bit. ly/ldSDdfA. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- 5. Salzer, Mark S. "Best Practice Guidelines for Consumer-Delivered Services." *Behavioral Health Recovery Management Project.* 2002. http://bit.ly/169lUoG. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Jacobson, Nora, and Diane Greenley. "What is recovery? A conceptual model and explication." *Psychiatric services* 52.4 (2001): 482–485. http://bit.ly/19PWhrZ. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Herman, Judith Lewis. Trauma and recovery. New York: Basic Books, 1997. "The Charter of Peer Support." Centre of Excellence in Peer Support. http://bit.ly/15EvRfw. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Ferguson, Angela D., Beth Sperber Richie, and Maria J. Gomez. "Psychological Factors After Traumatic Amputation in Landmine Survivors: The Bridge Between Physical Healing and Full Recovery." Disability & Rehabilitation 26.14/15 (2004): 931–938. http:// bit.ly/19bFanY. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Williams, Rhonda M., et al. "A Two-Year Longitudinal Study of Social Support Following Amputation." *Disability & Rehabilitation* 26.14/15 (2004): 862–874. http://bit.ly/14YFyD7. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Hustache, Sarah, et al. "Evaluation of Psychological Support for Victims of Sexual Violence in a Conflict Setting: Results from Brazzaville, Congo." *International Journal Mental Health Systems* 3.7 (April 2009). http://bit.ly/16DwsPr. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Mead, Shery, David Hilton, and Laurie Curtis. "Peer Support: A Theoretical Perspective." *Psychiatric Rehabilitation Journal* 25.2 (2001): 134. http://bit.ly/19R2Edb. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Macauley, C. "Healing the Wounds of War: Victim Assistance in Post-Conflict Burundi." *The Journal of ERW and Mine Action*, 16.3 (2012): 24–26. http://tinyurl.com/9kdqew7. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Felton, C.J., et al. "Consumers as peer specialists on intensive case management teams: Impact on client outcomes." *Psychiatric Servic*es. 1995. http://tinyurl.com/mtydn4s. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- es. 1995. http://tinyurl.com/mtydn4s. Accessed 30 September 2013.
  Breslau, N. "In Review." Canadian Journal of Psychiatry, 47 (2002): 923–929. http://tinyurl.com/n6del38. Accessed 30 September 2013.

- 15. Rachman, S. "Emotional processing." *Behaviour Research and Therapy*, 18(1) (1980): 51–60. http://tinyurl.com/ocxeody. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Jackson, S.W. "The Listening Healer in the History of Psychological Healing." *American Journal of Psychiatry* 149 (1992): 1623–1623. http://tinyurl.com/mr4jmz8. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- http://tinyurl.com/mr4jmz8. Accessed 30 September 2013.
  17. Cienfuegos, A.J., and C. Monelli. "The testimony of political repression as a therapeutic instrument." *American Journal of Orthopsychiatry*, 53(1) (1983): 43–51. http://tinyurl.com/k7gzae3. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Neuner, F., et al. "A narrative exposure treatment as intervention in a refugee camp: a case report." *Behavioural and Cognitive Psychotherapy*, 30(2) (2002): 205–209. http://tinyurl.com/pa9t8v8. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- 19. Shay, Jonathan. Transcript of his interview in the documentary film *Voices in Wartime* (2005). Written and directed by Rick King. http://tinyurl.com/n5lw7dj. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- 20. Mollica, R.F. Healing Invisible Wounds: Paths to Hope and Recovery in a Violent World. Vanderbilt University Press, 2008.
- Van der Kolk, B.A., J.A. Burbridge, and J. Suzuki. "The psychobiology of traumatic memories: Clinical implications of neuroimaging studies." Annals of the New York Academy of Sciences, 821 (1997): 99–113. http://tinyurl.com/n4y5u6j.
- 99-113. http://tinyurl.com/n4y5u6j.
  22. Mujanovic, Amir. "NGO-Government Collaboration on Victim Assistance in Bosnia-Herzegovina Convention on Cluster Munitions Intersessional Meeting, Statement by Amir Mujanovic, Landmine Survivors Initiatives." 16 April 2012. http://tinyurl.com/ mu9b3dw. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- 23. Rutherford, K. "Survivor Heroes Heal Lives and Landscapes throughout the World." *The Journal of ERW and Mine Action*, 15.2 (2011): 13–16. http://tinyurl.com/n7dmwj4. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Macauley, C. "Women after the Rwandan Genocide: Making the Most of Survival." *The Journal of ERW and Mine Action*, 17.1 (2013): 35–37. http://tinyurl.com/mwxv8yq. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Macauley, C., et al. "Peer Support and Recovery from Limb Loss in Post-Conflict Settings." *The Journal of ERW and Mine Action*, 15.2 (2011): 17–20. http://tinyurl.com/kscgj8h. Accessed 30 September 2013.
- Tolliver, W. "Landmine Survivors Network Victim Assistance Programs." *The Journal of Mine Action*, 6.3 (2002): 43. http://tinyurl. com/ltecpkv. Accessed 30 September 2013.

# Adapting Survivor Assistance to the Needs of Child Survivors by Eke [ from page 14 ]

- "Voices from the Ground: Landmine and Explosive Remnants of War Survivors Speak out on Victim Assistance." *Handicap International* 2009. http://bit.ly/17e7wYv. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- Section IV "Assisting the Victims," Action No. 35: "Ensure that, in all victim assistance efforts, emphasis is given to age and gender considerations and to mine victims who are subject to multiple forms of discrimination in all victim assistance efforts." "Nairobi Action Plan 2005–2009." *International Campaign to Ban Landmines*. http://bit.ly/16gZ3a7. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 3. Section IV "Assisting the Victims," Paragraph 12: "States Parties are resolved to provide adequate age- and gender-sensitive assistance to mine victims, through a holistic and integrated approach that includes emergency and continuing medical care, physical rehabilitation, psychological support, and social and economic inclusion in accordance with applicable international humanitarian and human rights law, with the aim of ensuring their full and effective participation and inclusion in the social, cultural, economic and political life of their communities." "Cartagena Action Plan: Ending the Suffering Caused by Anti-Personnel Mines 2010–2014." Second Review Conference of the States Parties to the Convention on the Prohibition of the Use, Stockpiling, Production and Transfer of Anti-Personnel Mines and on Their Destruction. http://bit.ly/fHeHVD. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 4. The preamble to the CCM "Recognis[es] the need to provide ageand gender-sensitive assistance to cluster munition victims and to address the special needs of vulnerable groups." Article 5 on victim assistance states that "Each State Party with respect to cluster munition victims in areas under its jurisdiction or control shall ... adequately provide age- and gender-sensitive assistance, including medical care, rehabilitation and psychological support, as well as provide for their social and economic inclusion ..." Convention on Cluster Munitions. Diplomatic Conference for the Adoption of a

Convention on Cluster Munitions, 30 May 2008. http://bit.ly/ZU-HA2Q. Accessed 1 August 2013.

- 5. Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. United Nations. http://bit.ly/6yIrm. Accessed 11 September 2013.
- 6. "Child Landmine Survivors: An Inclusive Approach to Policy and Practice." *Save the Children.* 2000. http://bit.ly/13WQSin. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- Nicolas E. Walsh & Wendy S. Walsh. "Rehabilitation of landmine victims – the ultimate challenge." *Bulletin of the World Health Organization* 2003. http://bit.ly/lYllar. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- Watts, Hugh G. "The consequences for children of explosive remnants of war: Land mines, unexploded ordnance, improvised explosive devices and cluster bombs." *Journal of Pediatric Rehabilitation Medicine: An Interdisciplinary Approach* 2 (2009): 217–227. http:// bit.ly/1ew8FkZ. Accessed 9 September 2013.
- 9. "Connecting the Dots, Detailed Guidance: Victim assistance in the Mine Ban Treaty and the Convention on Cluster Munitions & the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities." *Cluster Munition Coalition* and the *International Campaign to Ban Landmines* (2011). http://bit.ly/16zlHs9. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 10. "Impact of Economic Strengthening Programs on Children: a review of the evidence." *Child Protection in Crises Network Livelihoods and Economic Strengthening Taskforce.* 2011. http://bit. ly/14yJ3v6. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 11. "The State of the World's Children 2013: Children with Disabilities." UNICEF. http://uni.cf/1bG0mEo. Accessed 30 July 2013.

# Masculinity: The Unseen Barrier in Survivor Assistance by Duprat and Peçak [ from page 18 ]

- 1. In line with the Nairobi Action Plan adopted in 2004 and the *Convention on Cluster Munitions*, the definition of victims includes not only the persons directly impacted by landmines, cluster munitions and other ERW (mainly men and boys), but also affected families and communities, which include those living with, depending on and becoming caregivers of survivors (mainly women and girls).
- 2. "Masculinities: Male Roles and Male Involvement in the Promotion of Gender Equality." *UNICEF*. 2005. http://uni.cf/14ruJ97. Accessed 4 September 2013.
- 3. Calza Bini, A. and A. Massleberg, "Gender-sensitive victim assistance." *The Journal of ERW and Mine Action*, 15.2 (2011). http://tinyurl.com/mqdztk8. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- "Fact Sheet: The Impact of Mines/ERW on Children." Landmine and Cluster Munition Monitor (December 2012). http://tinyurl. com/lyjph3z. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- 5. "Gender and Landmines from Concept to Practice." Swiss Campaign to Ban Landmines. 2008. http://tinyurl.com/ks6gpy8. Accessed 25 June 2013.
- Moyes and Vannachack. "A Study of Scrap Metal Collection in Lao PDR." GICHD. 2005. http://tinyurl.com/k3aahgs. Accessed 10 July 2013.
- "Child Landmine Survivors: An Inclusive Approach to Policy and Practice." Save the Children. 2000. http://tinyurl.com/ny9bqnb. Accessed 25 June 2013.
- 8. "Conflict, Peacebuilding, Disarmament, Security: Gender perspectives on landmines." *UN Department for Disarmament Affairs.* March 2001. http://tinyurl.com/kku5p9r. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- 9. This information was shared with GMAP during focus group discussions within a gender baseline assessment of the Mine Action Programme in South Sudan (2013). The report cannot be shared with external stakeholders without prior authorization from the UNMAS Director.
- 10. Meekosha, H. "Gender and Disability." (April 2004). http://tinyurl. com/mytyf22. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- 11. "Art-therapy and sport for landmine survivors during summer camps in Tajikistan." *Tajikistan Mine Action Centre* (29 November–3 December 2010). http://tinyurl.com/lwzbdtc. Accessed 5 August 2013.

#### Rehabilitation for Gazan Children and Young Adults by Uršič and Gačnik [ from page 22 ]

- 1. "Gaza Strip Initial Health Needs Assessment." World Health Organization. 16 February 2009. http://tinyurl.com/kurog2h. Accessed 25 July 2013.
- "Palestinians continue to suffer from Israeli blockade of Gaza." Press TV. 20 June 2013. http://tinyurl.com/nyvwnbf. Accessed 25 July 2013.
- 3. "Gaza Strip." *The World Factbook.* 22 August 2013. http://l.usa. gov/9icmrC. Accessed 4 September 2013.

- 4. "Easing the Blockade." United Nations Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs occupied Palestinian territory. March 2011. http://bit.ly/gbmHnB. Accessed 4 September 2013.
- "Field Update on Gaza from the Humanitarian Coordinator." United Nations Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs. 27-29 January 2009. http://tinyurl.com/kwfzncg. Accessed 25 July 2013.
- 6. "Situation report: Gaza." *World Health Organization*. 22 November 2012. http://bit.ly/15RdX8F. Accessed 8 August 2013.
- 7. "Al-Amath Pilot Program." *Al-Amath Charitable Society.* http://bit. ly/17zQfcC. Accessed 8 August 2013.
- Álmeghari, Rami. "Long road to rehabilitation for Gaza's amputees." *The Electronic Intifada*. 20 February 2009. http://tinyurl.com/ khlk5to. Accessed 25 July 2013.

### Demining Quality Management: Case Studies from Jordan by Odibat [from page 26]

- 1. "Operational Quality Management." *Geneva International Centre for Humanitarian Demining*. http://bit.ly/1d7YxNQ. Accessed 12 September 2013.
- 2. "National Technical Standards and Guideline." *National Committee for Demining and Rehabilitation.* 1 February 2009. http://bit. ly/l4u8xAQ. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- 3. "Jordan." *Landmine and Cluster Munition Monitor*. (November 2012. http://bit.ly/12dw96e. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- "Jordan Valley Sampling and Verification Project." National Committee for Demining and Rehabilitation. October 2011. http://bit. ly/18ZbSpH. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- "The Northern Border Clearance Project Canada." United Nations Development Programme. 29 July 2013. http://bit.ly/19IQojX. Accessed 5 August 2013.
- 6. Ghazal, Mohammad. "De-mining actively halted due to Syrian threat." *The Jordan Times*. 17 April 2013. http://bit.ly/16zBjMD. Accessed 9 August 2013.

# Aiding Survivors of the Syrian Crisis by MacNairn and Feltner $\left[ \begin{array}{c} from \\ page 30 \end{array} \right]$

- 1. Numerous Handicap International staff members who served in Jordan, Lebanon and Syria between December 2012 and June 2013 made this claim.
- 2. U.N. Central Emergency Response Fund, Directorate-General for Humanitarian Aid and Civil Protection, Agricultural Cooperative Development International and Volunteers in Overseas Cooperative Assistance, *Chaîne du Bonheur* (Swiss Solidarity), *Auswärtiges Amt* (German Federal Foreign Office), Swiss Agency for Development and Cooperation, *Ministère des Affaires étrangères* (Luxembourg Ministry of Foreign Affairs), Disasters Emergency Committee, U.N. Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs Emergency Response Fund and the World Food Programme (WFP).
- 3. Based on Handicap International staff-member observations between December 2012 and June 2013.
- 4. "UN chief slams Syrian president" *Al Jazeera*. 13 September 2013. http://aje.me/18XLOdk. Accessed 13 September 2013.
- 5. Diane Hiscock made this statement, March 2013.
- 6. This was reported to a Handicap International staff member in February 2013.
- "Syria: Mounting Casualties from Cluster Munitions." Human Rights Watch. March 16, 2013. http://tinyurl.com/d3tzbp4. Accessed 14 July 2013
- Nichols, Michelle. "Syrians fleeing war at rate not seen since Rwandan genocide: U.N." *Reuters*. July 16, 2013. http://tinyurl.com/ m8zlcdz. Accessed 16 July 2013.
- 9. Based on observations and testimonies collected from Syrian refugees by Handicap International staff members between December 2012 and June 2013.
- 10. Handbook on Procedures and Criteria for Determining Refugee Status under the 1951 Convention and the 1967 Protocol relating to the Status of Refugees. United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. January 1992. http://tinyurl.com/khxckvc. Accessed 14 July 2013.
- "Conclusion on refugees with disabilities and other persons with disabilities protected and assisted by UNHCR." United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. EXCOM Conclusions, No. 110 (LXI). October 12, 2010. http://tinyurl.com/mqkd6fa. Accessed 14 July 2013.
- 12. Based on Handicap International staff-member observations in

Zaatari camp in Jordan in July 2013.

- Based on Handicap International staff-member observations in June 2013 in Jordan and Lebanon.
   "UN humanitarian agencies announce major new funding push for
- "UN humanitarian agencies announce major new funding push for Syria crisis." United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees. 7 June 2013. http://tinyurl.com/mu7kn46. Accessed 15 July 2013.
- 15. "Syria: Authorize Cross-Border Humanitarian Aid." *Human Rights Watch*. http://bit.ly/12mM8yj. Accessed 17 September 2013.

Spirit of Soccer in the Zaatari Refugee Camp by Geddes [from page 36]

- 1. Omari, Shazdeh. "As violence soars, a photographic look inside the Zaatari camp in Jordan." *The Women's Media Center.* 19 August 2013. http://tinyurl.com/onurry4. Accessed 28 August 2013.
- "Platini visits Jordan, meets with Prince Ali." *Jordan Football Association*. 17 June 2013. http://tinyurl.com/oop85t5. Accessed 18 September 2013.
- 3. "AFDP and PepsiCo celebrate World Refugee Day with 'Kick for Hope." *Jordan Football Association*. 19 June 2013. http://tinyurl. com/kvuwhsq. Accessed 18 September 2013.
- 4. "Football Workshop Looks to 'Bring Normality Back to Zaatari Children." Save the Children. 11 July 2013. http://tinyurl.com/ kbjzc35. Accessed 18 September 2013.

Self-Help Ammunition Destruction Options Worldwide (SHADOW) by Moroney and Gamst [ from page 40 ]

- 1. "UEMS by Year (1987–2013)." Small Arms Survey. http://bit. ly/1fV7FKg. Accessed 7 October 2013.
- "UNDAC Environmental Emergency Assessment: Ammunitions Depot Explosions Brazzaville, Congo, March 2012." *Joint UNEP/* OCHA Environment Unit. 2012. http://tinyurl.com/p4qw2uh. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 3. King, Benjamin. "Unplanned Explosions at Munitions Sites." *Small Arms Survey.* 2012. http://tinyurl.com/nfrfuag. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 4. *Convention on Cluster Munitions*, Article 3, Dublin, 30 May 2008. http://tinyurl.com/p54cjof. Accessed 31 July 2013.
- "Self-Help Options for Destruction of Cluster Munition Stockpiles." Norwegian People's Aid. 2010. http://tinyurl.com/qj52v2j. Accessed 30 July 2013.
- 6. "Options for the Demilitarisation of Cluster Munition Stockpiles." *C King Associates Ltd.* 2009.
- 7. "Research and Development Center." *Golden West Humanitarian Foundation*. http://bit.ly/19vHOiJ. Accessed 7 October 2013.
- International Ammunition Technical Guidelines, IATG 06:40. UNODA. 2011: IV. http://tinyurl.com/mav5840. Accessed 30 July 2013.

Has the CCM Accommodated Gender? by Mahdawi [ from page 44 ]

- 1. Enloe, Cynthia. Does Khaki Become You? The Militarisation of Women's Lives. Berkeley: University of California Press, 1983.
- "Gender Guidelines for Mine Action Programmes." UN Mine Action Service Booklet. March 2010. http://bit.ly/Nm5CiI. Accessed 18 December 2012.
- "Fatal Footprint: The Global Human Impact of Cluster Munitions." *Handicap International Report*. November 2006. http://bit. ly/15TAnUu. Accessed 15 July 2012.
- Nystuen, Gro and Stuart Casey-Maslen. The Convention on Cluster Munitions: A Commentary. Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2010.
- "Impact of Mines/ERW on Women and Children." Landmine and Cluster Munition Monitor Fact Sheet. November 2010. http://bit. ly/15TADCU. Accessed 27 June 2012.
- 6. "Cluster Munition Victims." *International Committee of the Red-Cross.* February 2008. http://tinyurl.com/ng2ltzb. Accessed 3 September 2013.
- Convention on Cluster Munitions. http://bit.ly/gohLoe. Accessed 7 February 2013.
- Bennoune, Karima. "Do We Need New International Law to Protect Women in Armed Conflict?" Case Western Reserve Journal of International Law 38 (2006): 363–390.
- 9. Manchanda, Rita. "Gender Conflict and Displacement Contesting 'Infantilisation' of Forced Migrant Women." *Economic and Political Weekly.* (11 September 2004): 4179–4186.
- Mill, J.S. Principles of Political Economy with Some of their Applications to Social Philosophy. London: George Routledge & Sons, 1891.
   Otto, D. "Disconcerting 'Masculinities:' Reinventing the Gendered
- Otto, D. "Disconcerting 'Masculinities:' Reinventing the Gendered Subject(s) of International Human Rights Law." In *International*

*Law: Modern Feminist Approaches*, edited by Doris Buss and Ambreena Manji, 105–129. Oxford & Portland: Hart, 2005.

- 12. de Beauvoir, Simone. The Second Sex. London: Vintage, 1997.
- Reanda, Laura. "Human Rights and Women's Rights: The United Nations Approach." *Human Rights Quarterly* 3.2 (1981): 11-31.
- 14. Carpenter, R. Charli. "Women, Children and Other Vulnerable Groups: Gender, Strategic Frames and the Protection of Civilians as a Transnational Issue." *International Studies Quarterly* 49 (2005): 295–334.
- 15. "Gender and Landmines from Concept to Practice." Swiss Campaign to Ban Landmines Report. May 2008. http://bit.ly/1eCyQYZ. Accessed 26 July 2012.
- 16. Convention on Prohibitions or Restrictions on the Use of Certain Conventional Weapons Which May be Deemed to be Excessively Injurious or to Have Indiscriminate Effects. http://bit.ly/Y7AXJF. Accessed 8 July 2012.
- Tickner, J. Ann. Gender in International Relations: Feminist Perspectives on Achieving Global Security. New York: Columbia University Press, 1992.
- Rehn, Elisabeth and Ellen Johnson Sirleaf. Women, War and Peace: The Independent Experts' Assessment on the Impact of Armed Conflict on Women and Women's Role in Peace-building. UNIFEM. 2002. http://bit.ly/oXrLKk. Accessed 14 July 2012.
- Reiterer, Markus A. "Assistance to Cluster Munition Victims: A Major Step Toward Humanitarian Disarmament." *Disarmament Forum* 1 (2010): 25–35.
- Bunch, Charlotte. "Global Campaign for Women's Human Rights: Where Next after Vienna?" St. Johns Law Review 69.1-2 (1995): 171– 178.
- 21. Calza Bini, Ariann, email correspondence with author. 4 July 2012.
- Abramson, Jeff. "Treaty Analysis: The Convention on Cluster Munitions." Arms Control Today 38.10 (2008): 49–51.
- 23. Wareham, Mary, skype correspondence with author. 4 July 2012.
- 24. International Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights. http://bit.ly/15ljZuG. Accessed 20 July 2012.
- 25. International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights. http://bit.ly/ PnOJnn. Accessed 20 July 2012.
- 26. Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women. United Nations. http://bit.ly/egOmY. Accessed 23 July 2012.
- 27. Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. United Nations. http://bit.ly/Wki2J. Accessed 28 July 2012.
- 28. "Beijing Platform for Action." *United Nations*. http://bit.ly/6meGXn. Accessed 1 August 2012.
- 29. "Secretary-General's message on International Day for Mine Awareness and Assistance in Mine Action." *United Nations*. http:// bit.ly/Z39Wqe. Accessed 9 August 2012.
- bit.ly/Z39Wqe. Accessed 9 August 2012.
  30. For example, "Human Rights Committee, General Comment No 28: Equality of Rights between Men and Women (Article 3)." United Nations. http://bit.ly/Y2wdCr. Accessed 9 August 2012.
- 31. "Vientiane Âction Plan." http://bit.ly/WjU9Xz. Accessed 9 August 2012.

Miniature Aerial Photography Planes in Mine Action by Cruz and Eriksson [ from page 50 ] 1. Corner, Alan. "Commercial Unmanned Aircraft Systems: Breaking

- 1. Corner, Alan. "Commercial Unmanned Aircraft Systems: Breaking down the barriers to UAS deployment." *Helios Adviser* 4. February 2011. http://bit.ly/19eixeA. Accessed 18 September 2013.
- Küng, Olivier et al. "The accuracy of automatic photogrammetric techniques on ultra-light UAV imagery." Paper presented at Unmanned Aerial Vehicle in Geomatics conference, Zurich, Switzerland. 14–16 September 2011.
- 3. Skrzypietz, Therese. "Unmanned Aircraft Systems for Civilian Missions." *BIGS Policy Paper* 1, February 2012. http://bit.ly/WorC1a. Accessed 18 September 2013.
- 4. Staffed by mine action experts, GICHD is an international nonprofit organization based in Switzerland. GICHD, in partnership with others, strives to provide capacity-development support, undertake applied research and develop standards aimed at increasing the performance and professionalism of mine action. In addition, GICHD supports the implementation of relevant instruments of international law and manages the development and review of the International Mine Action Standards on behalf of the U.N. Mine Action Service to guide the planning, implementation and management of mine action programs.
- 5. MUAVs have a relatively short range of less than 10 km and usually weigh less than 30 kg. Their flight endurance is a maximum of 2

hours and flight altitude is about 300 m.

- Camcopter is a UAV produced by the Austrian company Schiebel. It 6. was developed from 2003 to 2005. With a maximum takeoff weight of 200 kg, its endurance is 6 hrs. It has a maximum speed of 220 kph and a ceiling of 5,500 m. A 55-horsepower Diamond engine powers the Camcopter and can carry various payloads, such as electro-optics and infrared sensors. Vines, Mike. "Austrian Schiebel S100 camcopter UAV helicopter." *Aviation Week*. http://bit.ly/1dyAg77. Accessed 30 August 2013.
- The ARC consortium consists of Croatian Mine Action Center, 7. Swedish Defence Research Agency, GEOSPACE Satellitenbilddaten GmbH, Ingenieria de Sistemas y Software Industrial, Interuniversity MicroElectronic Center, Schiebel GmbH and Netherland's Organisation for Applied Scientific Research. "Background." Airborne Minefield Area Reduction. http://bit.ly/14gwY2n. Accessed 20 August 2013.
- Khalili, Mehrdad, and Markus Eisl. ARC Final Public Report. 20 8. February 2004. http://bit.ly/18bwGJv. Accessed 18 September 2013. "Weekly Report #1." Joint Mine Action Coordination Team – Libya.
- 9. 23 May 2011.
- The Sky-Watch Huginn X1 is a light helicopter UAV solution de-10. signed and manufactured in Denmark. The Huginn X1 is designed as a total solution capable of handling exterior and interior recon flights thanks to its interconnection of sensors. Huginn X1 is also the first of its kind that uses a multiplatform system, which makes it possible to change the airframe and upgrade the system without adjusting the autopilot. Its total autonomy ensures that the system can be used by anyone, from the experienced pilot to the novice. The Sky-Watch Huginn X1 can be used for visual reconnaissance in disaster areas, fence patrol and indoor inspection. "Sky-Watch Huginn X1 X2 UAV Unmanned Aerial System." Army Recognition. http://bit.ly/A6E3VU. Accessed 11 September 2013.
- Messerschmidt, Michael, phone conversation with the author. 25 11. September 2013.
- 12. Afghanistan, Azerbaijan, Bosnia and Herzegovina, Cambodia, Iraq, Jordan, Kuwait, Laos, Lebanon, Libya, Mauritania, Sudan, Peru and Tajikistan
- 13. Zufferey, Jean-Christophe, Antoine Beyeler, and Dario Floreano. "Autonomous flight at low altitude using light sensors and little computational power." International Journal of Micro Air Vehicles 2.2 (June 2010): 107-117.
- "Swinglet CAM User Manual." SenseFly. 2010-2013. http://bit. 14. ly/156xZY2. Accessed 18 September 2013.
- Vallet, Julien et al. "Photogrammetric Performance of an Ultra-lightweight Swinglet 'UAV." International Archives of the Photo-15. grammetry, Remote Sensing and Spatial Information Sciences 38 (2011).

Reinforcement for Operational Mine Detection Rats by Mahoney, Cox, Weetjens, Tewelde, Gilbert, Durgin and Poling [from page 58

- Verhagen, Ron, Frank Weetjens, Christophe Cox, Bart Weetjens and Mic Billet. "Rats to the rescue: Results of the First Test on a Real Minefield." *Journal of Mine Action* 9.2 (2006): 96–100. http:// 1. bit.ly/OGdph. Accessed 26 March 2013.
- Poling, Alan, Bart Weetjens, Christophe Cox, Negussie Beyene, Havard Bach and Andrew Sully. "Using Giant African Pouched Rats 2. (Cricetomys gambianus) to detect landmines." The Psychological Record. 60(2010): 715-727. http://bit.ly/10ii9pl. Accessed 8 May 2013.
- Verhagen, R., C. Cox, M. Mauchango, B. J. Weetjens, and M. Billet. "Preliminary results on the use of rats as indicators of buried explosives in field conditions." Mine Detection Dogs: Training, Operations, and Odour Detection. Geneva International Centre for Humanitarian Demining. 2003. http://bit.ly/ZpFXqF. Accessed 27 March 2013.
- 4. Poling, Alan, Bart Weetjens, Christophe Cox, Negussie Beyene, Havard Bach and Andrew Sully. "Teaching Giant African Pouched Rats to Find Landmines: Operant Conditioning with Real Consequences." Behavior Analysis in Practice. 3:2 (Fall 2000):19-25 http://1.usa.gov/KxsKup. Accessed 27 March 2013.
- Poling, Alan, Bart Weetjens, Christophe Cox, Negussie Beyene and 5. Andrew Sully. "Using Trained Pouched Rats (Cricetomys gambianus) to Detect Landmines: Another victory for Operant Conditioning." Journal of Applied Behavior Analysis. 44:2 (Summer 2011)
- 351–355. http://l.usa.gov/LzmKyV. Accessed 27 March 2013. Perkings, Charles and Anthony J. Cacioppo. "The effect of intermittent reinforcement on the change in extinction rate following suc-

cessive reconditionings." Journal of Experimental Psychology, 40:6 (December 1950): 794-801. http://bit.ly/143uNwK. Accessed 8 May 2013.

- Poling, Alan. "Extinction." Dictionary of Behavioral Therapy Terms. 7. Edited by A. Bellack and M. Hersen. New York: Pergamon Press, 1985, 124.
- Poling, A., K. Ehrhardt, and L. Jennings, "Extinction." Encyclo-8. pedia of Psychotherapy. Edited by M. Hersen and W. Sledge. New York: Academic Press, 2002, 769-775.
- Mahoney, Amanda, Bart Weetjens, Christophe Cox, Amy Durgin 9. and Alan Poling. "Mine Detection Rats: Effects of Repeated Extinc-tion on Detection Accuracy." *The Journal of ERW and Mine Action* 16.3 (2011): 61-65. http://bit.ly/ZvVxV7. Accessed 27 March 2013.

- Military Ordnance Found on U.S. Shores by Stern [ from page 29 ] 1. "Assateague Island evacuated after WWII ordnance found." *ABC 2* News, 25 June 2013. http://tinyurl.com/perh4oh. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- 2. "Assateague beaches reopen after sweep for ordnance." Virginian-Pilot, 29 June 2013. http://bit.ly/14EwqRa. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- Sahn, Michelle. "Possible WWII-era mine found on Bay Head 3. beach blown up by Navy divers." Daily Record, 27 June 2013. http:// tinyurl.com/mjg4fr9. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- Soper, Shawn. "Assateague's History Rich with War Activity; Mil-itary Cache Discovery Not Unusual for Island." Maryland Coast Dispatch, 5 July 2013. http://tinyurl.com/mrts5an. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- 5. "Assateague Beach Closed After WWII Ordnance Found." CBS News, 25 June 2013. http://cbsloc.al/1abX4Ha.
- "156.11 Records of Ordnance Proving Grounds." National Archives. 6. http://tinyurl.com/lh23cdc. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- 7. Bull, John. "House Takes on Army's Offshore Dumping." The Daily Press, 11 May 2006. http://tinyurl.com/mw684go. Accessed 24 July 2013.
- 8. "Sea Disposal of Military Munitions." Defense Environmental Programs Annual Report to Congress, 2009. http://1.usa.gov/1bbVH9x. Accessed 7 August 2013.
- 9. Barrie, Allison. "Millions of unexploded bombs lie off US coast, researchers say." Fox News, 8 October 2012. http://tinyurl. com/8kngbng. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- 10. "Bombs in Gulf of Mexico Pose Big Problems." Geosciences News. http://tinyurl.com/9luh8gg. Accessed 22 July 2013.
- "Soil Erosion and Sediment Control Act." State of New Jersey De-11. partment of Agriculture. http://bit.ly/lau3h2l. Accessed 22 July 2013.

In Remembrance, Michael Creighton [from page 63]

- Scarr, Lanai, and Ben McClellan. "Melanie Fuller, the fiancée of plane crash victim Michael Creighton, tells of her loss from crash that killed six Aussies." The Daily Telegraph, 17 October 2013. http://bit.ly/1arkQui. Accessed 17 October 2013.
- Offerdal, Julie. "NPA employee presumed dead after plane crash 2. in Laos." Norwegian People's Aid, 16 October 2013. http://bit. ly/1hYR0S3. Accessed 17 October 2013.
- 3. Karlsen, Atle, email correspondence with Lois Carter Crawford, 28 October 2013.
- "Laos plane crash: Glen Innes father-son among 49 killed." Glen 4. Innes Éxaminer, 17 October 2013. http://bit.ly/19U09ft. Accessed 17 October 2013.
- Creighton, Michael, Atle Karlsen, and Mohammed Qasim. "Cluster Munition Remnant Survey in Laos." The Journal of ERW and Mine Action 17.3 (2013): 12-16. http://bit.ly/H6vW0a. Accessed 25 October 2013.
- Mansfield, Ian, email correspondence with Lois Carter Crawford. 6. 24 October 2013.
- 7. Ward, Donna. "Family man." Glen Innes Examiner, 22 October 2013. http://bit.ly/17GB023. Accessed 22 October 2013.

### Visit the CISR website for a complete online version of Issue 17.3:

http://www.jmu.edu/cisr/journal/17.3/index.shtml